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6th September 2023 
 
Tēnā koutou 
 
Finally the signals of spring are awakening, the birds are nesting and our 
days are lengthening.  Kōanga is the Māori word for spring (September to 
November).  It includes the word ‘kō’, a digging implement: spring is the 
time to dig the soil.  ‘Light spring showers’ are known as ‘ua kōwhai’ or 
‘kōwhai showers’, referring to the September bloom of yellow flowers on 
the kōwhai tree. 
 
This week we have enjoyed celebrating Whānau Week when every afternoon classes work with their 
Tuakana Taina class to highlight Te Ao Māori myths and legends, visual and performing arts, waiata 
(music) as well as traditional games and preparing food.  
 
We are looking forward to our Student Led Conferences on Wednesday 13th and Thursday 14th 
September from 3.30pm.  This is a wonderful opportunity to hear from your child about how and what 
they have been learning this term.  Information about Student Led Conferences and instructions on how 
to make a booking will be communicated this afternoon. 
 
Last night we concluded our series of three parent consultation meetings for our local implementation of 
the Health Curriculum (Relationship's and Sexuality).  Many thanks to Mr James Hopkins (DP of middle 
school) for leading this review and facilitating these sessions.  James has also prepared a highly 
informative summary of this process link.  If you missed the meetings or have any further feedback 
please email curriculum@albany.school.nz.  The full staff will now design the plan for our local 
curriculum design (based on your feedback) and share this early next term. 
 
One of our school goals this year was to review our current Vision and Values.  As part of this 
community consultation we are also seeking student, parent and staff feedback about any potential 
changes to our current uniform.  We are only in the “seeking feedback” stage as such a decision 
requires significant notice for suppliers so please be assured that if there are any changes there would 
be a period of time as a transition phase.  Please do complete the survey as requested below.  
 
 
Together in learning 
 
 
Maree Bathurst 
Principal 

SCHOOL UNIFORM SURVEY 
Kia ora koutou. We've recently gathered student feedback around our current school uniform and some of 
the feedback is really surprising. Check out the simple infographic attached showing our student body 
being very divided over whether we have a uniform and whether we keep our current one. 
 

Some of the wider feedback around what we need to change included: 
"Bring back the old blue school jackets" 
"Can we use the sports uniform (blue) as our school shirts?" 
"Get rid of the yellow - it attracts bees!" 
And my personal favourite:.."Can we put some stars on it and make it fluffy?"  
 

The community survey is linked via a QR code and link within the graphic and is also open to all whānau 
and community members here. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ytxsBch4TtU36JDMhf4MOHVgM2tCvPjW/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1p1pZgIdtc_VYKn9evnO9XUDkM8eelQUd/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScXDqISBxENKlSqD1OnJxWKTS3ngC2n-pcQ2k5MUWyCBbc5tg/viewform


 
TERM 3 2023 

 

Thursday 7th September Board meeting, 6.00pm 

11th-15th September Māori  language week 

Wednesday 13th-Thursday 14th September FOS fundraiser—Scholastic Book Fair (refer flyer page 3) 

Wednesday 13th-Thursday 14th September Student led conferences, 3.30pm-5.30pm 

18th—22nd September New Zealand Chinese language week 

Friday 22nd September Last day of Term 3.  School closes at the usual time of 2.55pm 

The start date for Term 1, 2024 has been confirmed as: Thursday 1st February. 

OUT OF ZONE ENROLMENT—BALLOT INFORMATION 
 Do you have a child starting at our school in 2024? We are aware that there are several of our current 
families living out of zone who have a child due to start in 2024.  If you have moved house since your 
first child started you may not be in zone for our school and will need to apply for a place for your child in 
the upcoming out of zone ballot.  IF YOUR CHILD IS NOT ACCEPTED IN AN OUT OF ZONE BALLOT 
THEY WILL NOT BE ABLE TO START AT THIS SCHOOL. Applications close noon on Wednesday 11th 
October and the ballot date is 18th October. For more information please 
email lelder@albany.school.nz. 

 
SEEKING GRANDPARENTS TO SHARE THEIR SKILLS 

 
Do you have a family member who may be retired from a full time 
career? 
 
Would they like to come into the school to share their skills?  This 
could be helping with a lunchtime club (electronics, model building, 
art activities, knitting, crochet, mahjong) or simply reading some 
books to children in our library. 
 
We are noticing that many of our learners do not have the 
opportunity to have relatives in Auckland or in New Zealand. 
 
Research shows that a connection between generations is of mutual benefit in so many ways. 
 
So many crafts and skills that earlier generations have to offer could spark a new hobby or interest in our 
children. 
 
You might like to speak to other families to work together as a group. 
 
Please indicate below what hobby or skill you would be keen to share, as well as indicate which possible 
lunchtimes you could be available. 
 
Any questions or queries please do not hesitate to contact Fiona Sutton at fsutton@albany.school.nz or 
pop into Area 21 for a chat.  
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
My name is: _________________________________________________________________________ 
 
I can be contacted by phone on: _________________________________________________________ 
 
I can be contacted by email at: __________________________________________________________ 
 
I would like to teach this skill: ___________________________________________________________ 
 
I am available on these days (12.50-1.30pm):_______________________________________________ 
 

mailto:lelder@albany.school.nz
mailto:fsutton@albany.school.nz


FOS NEWS 

Occasional treat—chocolate fundraiser: We are pleased to advise that over $13,000 has 

been raised towards outdoor sand and water play areas.  We still have a number of chocolates 

($2 per bar) and chocolate boxes for sale.  If you are able to sell these at your workplace (with 

money due by the end of the year) please make contact with the school office (or email 

jmunroe@albany.school.nz).  These will also be available for sale at our upcoming Scholastic 

Book Fair (chocolates must be paid with cash) only at this event. 

Scholastic Book Fair: Our Book Fair will be open for sales on Wednesday 13th and 

Thursday 14th September, 8.30am-9.00am and 3.00pm-5.30pm.  If you are available to assist 

the FOS team with the book fair sales please contact Jan in the school office 

(jmunroe@albany.school.nz). 

Thank you for your support. 

OPEN FOR SALES IN OUR SCHOOL LIBRARY 

Wednesday 13th and Thursday 14th September 

8.30am-9.00am, 3.00pm-5.30pm 

 

Cash 

EFTPOS 

available Chocolate 

bars for 

sale,  

cash only 



 

Kelly Club HP Timetable:  

https://kellyclub.co.nz/kelly_events/show_doc/200861 

 

Link to Sep/Oct HP event:  

https://kellyclub.co.nz/kelly_events/view/16172  

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__kellyclub.co.nz_kelly-5Fevents_show-5Fdoc_200861&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=jkWxpO7Fm2Vz-ciSM2h1tGdc4G6Un2fkPi4jHE2yWfw&m=XodEQZko-qOn-uHjlvRoAXXW8Ml9nC5tx-10_fgpZ12hi-GdnIWeHG
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__kellyclub.co.nz_kelly-5Fevents_view_16172&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=jkWxpO7Fm2Vz-ciSM2h1tGdc4G6Un2fkPi4jHE2yWfw&m=XodEQZko-qOn-uHjlvRoAXXW8Ml9nC5tx-10_fgpZ12hi-GdnIWeHG_T4jqS6



